

Early Years Site: 103 Effingham Road, Lee, London SE12 8NS

Tel: 0208 852 0187

Deputy: Mrs Michelle Carey

ST — ST — WINIFRED'S
CATHOLIC PHIMATY SCHOOL

Year 2 & Junior Site: Newstead Road, Lee, London SE12 0SJ

Tel: 0208 857 8792

Deputy: Ms Sheelagh Campbell

Committed to Safeguarding

Headteacher: Miss Margaret Hanrahan

Email: admin@swcps.lewisham.sch.uk Web site: http://www.swcps.lewisham.sch.uk

Newsletter No 32

19th May, 2017

Notes for your diary

Dear Parents and Carers,

Friday 26th May – last day of this half term

Monday 5th June – return to school

Thursday June 8th – School closed for General Election (both sites)

Friday 16th June – School disco at Junior site

Events this week

Friday 14th July – Summer BBQ 6-8pm at Junior site

We have had an excellent response to our walk to school challenge. Thank you so much for all your support. This has taken a lot of cars off the roads and really helped with parking difficulties at both sites. It would be great to carry on using sustainable transport next week.

Our Year 2 pupils have been working really hard on their SATs throughout this week.

On Monday, 5T went on a visit to Horton Kirby to study rivers. Also, 3A and 3U spent a wonderful day in Lullingstone learning about Roman Britain.

On Wednesday, 6M and 6F went on an inspirational visit to the Globe theatre as part of their study of Macbeth. Also on Wednesday, all of our Reception pupils had a fantastic time taking part in forest school activities in Manor House Gardens.

Very early this morning, our super excited Year 6 pupils left to embark on a fantastic adventure on the Isle of Wight. They will return on Monday.

Our building Project is on target and progressing very well. The foundations for the playground block are now complete and the building will be delivered during half term. The carpark area is now being prepared for the building which will be delivered soon after half term. It is really exciting to see to see such rapid progress. Thank you for being so patient and supportive.

Walk to School Week

Don't forget our new competition to encourage safe driving habits at both sites. We gave all of our pupils a long piece of paper to take home last Friday to design a banner with a strong polite message. The most striking designs will be printed on large banners to display at both sites. Prizes will also be awarded for these designs. We would be really grateful if you could support your child by helping then to create a message to make the area outside our school sites safe for everyone.

ParentPay 'tidy up'

We would be really grateful if you could check to see if you have any outstanding trip/theatre/club payments on parent pay and settle these before the end of this half term if possible.

School Disco – Message from our Friends:

The summer Discos will take place on Friday 16 June at the Junior school Hall and as always we are counting on you to help us on the day! We need around 10 helpers for each disco so if you can volunteer please email stwinifredsfriendsse12@gmail.com or speak to one of us at the school gate. The discos are for Reception children upwards and due to health and safety reasons parents who are not helping are unable to stay. Tickets are sold on the door and cost £4 per child or £7 per family. Price includes a hot dog, juice and an ice lolly. We kindly remind parents that this is not dinner so the kids should eat before the event.

As announced last week, instead of the Family Fun Day we will host a Summer BBQ to end the school year and kick off the holidays. Come join us for some food, drinks and entertainment on Friday 14 July 6-8pm at the Junior site. We will need volunteers to help us run the barbecue, bar and a few entertainment stalls. Let us know if you can help.

Attendance & Punctuality for this week

Please ensure your child is in school by 8.45 at the junior site and 9.15 at the infant site.

Total 40 late children throughout the school. Congratulations to 6M, 5T, and 4/5L with no late children. Well done to 4/5L with 100%attendance.

<u>Class</u>	<u>Attendance</u>	<u>Lates</u>	<u>Class</u>	<u>Attendance</u>	<u>Lates</u>	Class	Attendance	<u>Lates</u>
Reception C	96%	4	Year 2T	96%	5	Year 4K	99%	1
Reception B	99%	3	Year 2F	98%	2	Year4/5 L	100%	0
Year 1 A	97%	9	Year 3U	88%	2	Year 5T	99%	0
Year 1 R	95%	6	Year 3A	95%	7	Year 6M	95%	0
						Year 6F	96%	1

Have a lovely weekend and enjoy the sunshine if it arrives.

Margaret Hanrahan

















